June 2022						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Every Sunday:  9:45am Bible Study for all ages 11:00am Worship Service 6:00pm Powerhouse - Adults and Youth				Toys June	The item for Operation Christmas Child for June is toys!	
			1	2	3	4
			Women's Bible Study at 10:30am Prayer & Bible Study here at 6pm	Men's Group here at 6pm		
5	6	7	8 NO Women's	9	10	11
Finance Committee Meeting - 12:15pm		A. A. Meeting here at 6pm	Bible Study  Prayer & Bible  Study here at  6pm	See 06/02		VBS Backyard Bible Club #1 ' <u>Destination Dig'</u> at 705 Sweetgum Ln., Newman 10am - Noon
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
Church Potluck after the AM service. Please bring a dish to share			Women's Bible Study at 10am Southern Baptist in Anaheim There will be NO Evening Bible Study	See 06/02		
<b>19</b>	20	21	22	23	24	25
Happy Father's Day NO Powerhouse tonight		Summer Begins See 06/07	See 06/01 CMC Meeting here at 7pm	See 06/02		
26	27	28	29	30		
Youth, Bowling at Yosemite Lanes – meet here at 2pm		See 06/07	See 06/01	See 06/02		



## **FBCN Family News**

www.fbcnewman.org

**June 2022** 

Email us at: info@fbcnewman.org

910 R Street / P O Box 759, Newman, CA 95360 / (209) 862-2393 / Pastor Tim (209) 602-2492

## Summer is Here!

June is a time to celebrate the beginning of summer. The regular school year is over and special activities are taking place.

One of those special activities this year is our Neighborhood Bible Club outreach. The first of three events will take place on June 11<sup>th</sup> from 10am until noon. This event will take place in the Edwards' yard on the corner of 705 Sweetgum Ln. and Balsam Dr. There will be two Bible stories at each of these events. The first is the story of Jesus' birth and miracles. The second is the story of Jesus' death and resurrection. Make sure you invite all the children you know to "Destination Dig!"

We will be having an all-church potluck on June 12<sup>th</sup> following the worship service. Please come to church with a dish to share with others.

Another special activity this year is the National Southern Baptist Convention on June 14<sup>th</sup> & 15<sup>th</sup>. For the first time in many years, it will be in California. Your Pastor and your associate Pastor are planning to go with their wives. Please pray for safety in travel and for a good time of learning. Due to us being on the road we will **not** have our regular Wednesday night Bible Study and prayer on June 15<sup>th</sup>.

Father's Day is on June 19<sup>th</sup>. We want to thank God for the fathers of this congregation. We also want to encourage them to be faithful to what God has called them to do. We will not have any evening services on Father's Day. This is to encourage you to spend time with your families.

Please pray for and take part in these special events planned for this month as we begin our summer schedule.

In His Service, Tim Rempel

"God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble." Psalms 46:1

Dear Church Family,

Isn't it wonderful to know that God is always there? Even in the darkest of days this life can throw at us, God understands. He comforts us with His love and gives us strength. I can attest to this fact that God will make a way when we can see no way. Praise Him!

Summer is here! Wow! Time is flying and we have much going on. If anyone says they are bored this summer, it's not because they don't have options. We have many ways to get involved in reaching our communities. Our neighborhood Bible clubs are one way, and we need help passing out flyers; if you're able to help, meet us at the church at 7pm on Tuesday and Wednesday, June 7th & 8th. We will be going around the neighborhoods of Sweetgum Lane here in Newman talking to people and inviting their children to our June 11th club at the Edwards' Yard. You can also pass out flyers to people you know and come in contact with. Better yet, bring your kids or grandkids to one of our clubs this summer!

Our Graduates will be recognized on the 12<sup>th</sup> during our worship service with a potluck to follow; we are very proud of David Dalton and are praying for him as he serves in the US Navy.

Our youth will be going bowling on the 26<sup>th</sup>, and we will go swimming at the Silva's soon.

I pray that you have a safe and wonderful summer as you take time to travel, see family and serve here at FBC, Newman!

Serving Him, P. Timmy Weimer